THE NEW YORK CITY LANDMARKS PRESERVATION COMMISSION

253 BROADWAY 11TH FLOOR NEW YORK NY 10007
TEL: 212 669-7700

May 21, 2025

ISSUED TO:

Lyle Kula
1219 Dean St
Brooklyn, NY 11216

Re: NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL

LPC-25-08499
WSL-25-08499
1219 DEAN STREET

Crown Heights North Historic District

COMPUTER-GENERATED COPY Brooklyn

Block/Lot: 1207 /61

NOT ORIGINAL

On March 7, 2025, the staff of the Landmarks Preservation Commission received an application to legalize
the removal of three (3) stained-glass transom windows at the second floor bowed bay that occurred without
LPC permit(s) at the subject premises. Subsequently on May 20, 2025, the staff received a request from
applicant Asma N. Siddig of Commercial Capital USA, Inc., to withdraw the application. Therefore, the
application is being withdrawn by the staff of the Commission.

PLEASE NOTE: Notice of Violation 25-0479, issued for the “removal of stained-glass windows without
permit(s)” [at the 2nd floor of the bowed bay] remains in effect. Failure to resolve this matter may result in
the issuance of a summons originating from the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings in accordance
with Title 63 of the Rules of the City of New York, Sections 2-04 and 11-02. A second summons requires a
court appearance and a civil fine may be imposed.

Please see Title 63 of the Rules of the City of New York for complete text of any cited Rule section(s):
http://lwww1.nyc.gov/site/lpc/applications/rules-guides.page

James Russiello
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cc: Caroline Kane Levy, Deputy Director; ASMA N SIDDIQI, COMMERCIAL CAPITAL USA INC; and
Katie Rice, LPC Enforcement Officer
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